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1. ZAPP switched from AES 2.4 to AES 3.0 

2. When LRN is known, ZAPP declarations need to refer to the LRN 

 

  

With the ZAPP Circular no. 47 we would like to update you with information 
concerning the changeover of ZAPP to ATLAS AES release 3.0.  

1. ZAPP switched from AES 2.4 to AES 3.0 

 
ZAPP has been successfully switched from AES 2.4 to AES 3.0 05th of November 
2023. 

2. When LRN is known, ZAPP declarations need to refer to the LRN 

 
One-stage AES Procedures that have been started in ATLAS with AES Release 3.0 
need to be reported to ZAPP with the Local Reference Number (LRN). Even if the 
MRN in these cases is known in addition, the MRN shall not be used in the ZAPP 
declaration. 


